
 

 

September 23, 2021 

 

Dear Family Member, 

As a follow-up to yesterday’s notification of a positive staff member, we have conducted a first 

round of resident and employee COVID testing.  We have not identified any further positive 

cases and will continue to monitor all for symptoms.  Retesting will continue every 3-7 days for 

the duration of 14 days with no new positives. 

At this time only one unit of the facility is affected.  If you were not notified that your loved one 

was affected by this closure, then you can resume indoor and outdoor visitation as of Friday, 

September 24, 2021.  Please see the ECF Visitor Response Plan at www.oneidahealth.org for 

details. 

If you have any questions, please call the receptionist at (315) 361-2016. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Fortunato Scerbo III 

Administrator 

 


